
Mayor’s Pedestrian Advisory Council

February 1, 2012
3:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m.
Meeting Minutes


1. Introductions
MPAC Members Present:
Co-chair, Gabe Klein, Commissioner, Chicago Department of Transportation
Co-chair, Peter Skosey, Metropolitan Planning Council

Tom Benziger, Access Living

Jim Cox, Chicago Department of Housing and Economic Development

Marcus de la Fleur, Streetscape Advisory Committee 

Laurie Dittman, Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities
Curtis Edwards, Chicago Public Schools

Joyce Gallagher, Chicago Department of Family Support Services/Senior Services

Melody Geraci, Active Transportation Alliance

Lucy Gomez-Feliciano, Healthy Kids, Healthy Communities

Joseph Harrington, Chicago Department of Public Health

Kim Kolody, CH2M Hill (for Pricilla Tobias, IDOT)

John O’Neal, Chicago Metropolitan Agency for Planning
Carlos Nelson, Greater Auburn Gresham Development Corporation

Randy Neufeld, National Complete Streets Coalition

Greg Piland, Federal Highway Administration

Kyle Smith, Center for Neighborhood Technology (for Jacky Grimshaw)

Marcia Trawinski, Metro Seniors in Action
Robert Vance, Chicago Transit Authority (for Joe Iacobucci)

Grant Vitale, Consortium to Lower Obesity in Chicago Children (for Dr. Adam Becker)

Others Present:
Michael Alvino, Consortium to Lower Obesity in Chicago’s Children

Ethan Kent, Project for Public Spaces

Marissa Novara, Metropolitan Planning Council

Howard Zar, citizen and Active Transportation Alliance member

Staff Present:
Janet Attarian, Chicago Department of Transportation
Gerardo Garcia, Chicago Department of Transportation

Kiersten Grove, Chicago Department of Transportation
Chelsea Richer, Chicago Department of Transportation

Jerad Weiner, Chicago Department of Transportation
Chris Wuellner, Chicago Department of Transportation
2. Approval of Minutes

· The meeting minutes from 11/2/2011 were approved.

· Kiersten Grove updated the group on pedestrian crash statistics since the last MPAC meeting.  

3. Placemaking
· Ethan Kent, Vice President from the Project for Public Spaces (PPS) gave a presentation titled “Streets as Places.”

· PPS is a nonprofit planning, design and education organization dedicated to helping people create and sustain public spaces that build stronger communities.  

· Ethan provided examples of how cities are rethinking streets as places and integrating designs that create environments that promote vibrant communities.  

4. Make Way For People
· Janet Attarian, Project Director at the Chicago Department of Transportation (CDOT) presented on CDOT’s new initiative Make Way for People.

· The Make Way for People initiative allows for temporary solutions to be installed to reclaim and reprogram public right of way for other purposes.

· The Make Way for People initiative includes both temporary and permanent solutions such as converting parking into park space, reclaiming excess right of way for park space, and improved programming at underutilized park spaces.  

5. Play Streets
· Joseph Harrington, Assistant Commissioner from the Chicago Department of Public Health (CDPH), presented on a new initiative called Play Streets. 
· A Play Street involves utilizing streets and plazas exclusively for play and recreational activities.  
· Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois has provided funding for the Play Streets initiative which allows CDPH to offer mini-grants to neighborhood organizations interested in programming a Play Street event.
6. Make Way For Play
· Michael Alvino, Transportation Coordinator at the Consortium to Lower Obesity in Chicago Children (CLOCC) presented on the Make Way for Play and Complete Streets projects as part of the Healthy Places initiative.
· The Healthy Places initiative is funded through the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and is aimed at preventing childhood obesity by focusing on policy, systems, and environmental change.
· The Make Way for Play program is developing a plan to ensure safe multi-modal access to Chicago parks.  This project looks at design solutions and policy decisions that can increase the safety on the streets surrounding Chicago parks.  
· The Complete Streets program is developing design guidelines so that the elements of the Complete Streets policy can be incorporated into all capital projects.   
7. Project Updates
· Kiersten Grove gave an update on the Chicago Pedestrian Plan.  Currently, a draft is being circulated among CDOT staff and a draft will be released to MPAC members for comment in the spring. 
· Safe Routes for Schools funding has been announced by the Illinois Department of Transportation.  CDOT was awarded infrastructure funding to address crash issues around west side schools and non-infrastructure funding for the Safe Routes Ambassador programs.  
8. Announcements and Adjournments
· Next MPAC meeting is scheduled for May 2, 2012 at 121 N. LaSalle.
· MPC is hosting a roundtable discussion on March 14, 2012 on the role of Union Stations and public space.    

